November Newsletter
Greetings! The fall temperatures are upon us, although we had lots of warm temperatures until now, the most beautiful fall foliage.
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We have been very busy. Three Mile Bay had a very successful Walk-A-Thon fundraiser since there won't be any chicken and biscuits dinners this Winter.
We celebrated All-Saints Day. I was surprised so many had passed this year. It was good to remember them but sad to think they are gone.
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We honored our Veterans here in Cape Vincent and around the Country.
In upcoming news.
Annual Parish Charge Conference is December 3rd.  A packet of information is available to each family with names and email addresses of committee members, church business forms and "stuff".  I refer to mine all throughout the year as we get things done together.
If you would like a copy, please let Linda Rowe know by November 25th. If you're away for a while, we will hold it for you.  We don't keep extras on hand because they are printed off-site.
Another important document is the Church profile.  It is filed online with the Conference office in Liverpool and updated annually.  A copy is posted on a church bulletin board in the Sessions Room for all to read.  If you would like your own copy, please let Linda know. This information has been compiled from meetings during the year and input from several sources.  Each church in the Charge has its own profile.  Please feel free to make comments or ask questions.
Pastor Chris has started a Wednesday Morning prayer group.  You can join us on the telephone  1-425-436-6304 use access code 639723#
6:00 AM to 6:30 AM all you early birds join us. Maybe our summer folks would like to join. You are so welcome. As we are missing you guys.
There is also going to be special information sent out in this newsletter to our summer residence who were not here to join us. Please read and return the cards at your convenience.
Thanksgiving!
We wish all a happy, safe, Thanksgiving! Hope you have tons of food, blessing and time with your family. I know it will be different with only being able to have 10 people in your home.  I pray this pandemic ends soon and we can go back to somewhat of a normal life.
Your church family sends you lots of love and hugs.
Lee Page Outreach committee Lake and River Parish!
From Pastor Chris

Dear Friends,
I greet you in the name of our One Lord, Jesus, the Christ, and thank God for this opportunity to share in this, our November Newsletter. As we think on all the challenges we have faced during 2020, there is still so much to be thankful for this Thanksgiving. This challenging year has given us new perspectives on the things we have been taking for granted for a long time. We have learned to be grateful for the simplest of things. While we struggle in celebrating this Thanksgiving in unusual ways, I invite us all to ponder with gratitude on the many lessons 2020 has taught us. We all can express our gratitude through telephone calls, sending Thanksgiving cards and sharing goodies with one another.
On Sunday, November 15, our Lake and River Parish concluded a series of sermons that stressed the importance of commitment to Christ, by exploring six steps to a generous life: Prayer, Bible Reading, Worship, Witness, Financial Giving and Service. With each step, through worship, sermons, those in attendance were asked to assess prayerfully their own level of commitment and to consider increasing that commitment by one step. Equal emphasis was placed on each of the six steps, clearly communicating that this program is not simply about money, but rather cultivating a thankful heart that will lead us to giving more than we can ever imagine. We are called to be good and faithful stewards of everything God has blessed with. Remember that the earth is the Lord’s and all that is in it.
Our Prayer Group continues to meet on Wednesday mornings and is growing. We continue to pray for spiritual growth and for more persons to join in. All are welcome.
In light of Covid-19, a simplified Charge Conference will take place this year at The United Church of Cape Vincent on December 3, at 5:00 pm. It means that it will strictly be a Charge Conference, according to ¶ 246.2 of the book of Discipline: the membership of the Charge Conference shall be all members of the Church Council or other appropriate body… It will be simplified in terms of the actual action items that have to be voted on at a Charge Conference, according to the Book of Discipline. We trust your understanding of the restrictions being imposed, for our own safety.
You are invited to join us at Three Mile Bay UMC and The United Church of Cape Vincent on December 6 at 11:00 am and 2:00 pm respectively for a Blue Christmas Service/Healing Service, open to Church and Community, as a sign of hope, the hope that the Christmas story offers to us. We will be reminded that God, who shares our life, promises us a place and time of no more pain and suffering. Come along with friends and relatives and receive God’s healing grace as we go through the pain of grief and loss: loss of  health in ourselves or in family members, loss of loved ones, loss of joy and peace in our lives from the stresses which surround us, from the loneliness we experience when our loved ones do not share our faith,  loss of direction in our lives.
My husband Felix and I are so thankful for you and your family and wish you a Blessed and Happy Thanksgiving! “Let everything that has breath praise The Lord!”
Pastor Chris

@@@@@@@@@@

PRAYER MINISTRY

Need a prayer, a visit, a listening ear… Our Prayer Warriors humbly support all the work of our Lord. Let your requests be known privately, if you like. “The Lord is near to all who call on Him, to all who call on Him in truth” – Psalm 145:18
@@@@@@@@@@@@
PASTORAL CARE AND COUNSELING is available. For grief and loss, crisis and trauma, addiction, suicide prevention, marriage counseling & enrichment, spiritual growth & development, desirous to join our Church, etc… please call Pastor Chris at 315-654-2401 or 347-517-8461 for appointments and referrals as needed.
UPCOMING EVENTS

12/12 TMB Christmas Bag assembly starting at 8:00 am. Contributions are appreciated.
12/3   Annual Charge conference at UCCV 5pm 

12/6  Blue Christmas Service  UCCV at 2:00 pm

12/6   Blue Christmas Service  TMB UMC at 11:00 am
CHRISTMAS SERVICES

Candlelight Service on December 20 at Three Mile Bay UMC, 7:00 pm

Candlelight Service on December 24 at The United Church of Cape Vincent, 7:00 pm. All are welcome to all our events and Christmas Celebrations

Beautiful Morning

The most useful asset of a person is not a head full of knowledge but a heart full of love, with ears open to listen, and hand willing to help.

Have a good day!
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TWO DONKEYS were walking in Jerusalem when one said to the other, “Just yesterday … I was here carrying Jesus and the people were singing and shouting and throwing their clothes down for me to walk on, and today they don’t even recognize me … “The other donkey replied “that’s how it is, my friend, without Jesus you’re nothing. (could put a picture with two donkeys walking)

&&&&&&&&&

I am in love with the letter “J” because of a man called Jesus raised by a man called Joseph from the tribe called Judah in the region called Judea and baptized by a man called John in a river called Jordan in the land called Jerusalem.  Do you love Him too?

&&&&&&&&&&
The liturgical season of Advent marks the time of spiritual preparation by the faithful before Christmas.  Advent begins on the Sunday closest to the Feast of St. Andrew the Apostle (November 30).  It spans four Sundays and four weeks of preparation, although the last week of Advent is usually truncated because of when Christmas falls.  (For instance, some years, the fourth Sunday of Advent is obviously on Sunday, and then that evening is Christmas Eve.)

The celebration of Advent has evolved in the spiritual life of the Church.  The historical origins of Advent are hard to determine with great precision.  In its earliest form, beginning in France, Advent was a period of preparation for the Feast of the Epiphany, a day when converts were baptized; so the Advent preparation was very similar to Lent with an emphasis on prayer and fasting which lasted three weeks and later was expanded to 40 days.  In 380, the local Council of Saragossa, Spain, established a three-week fast before Epiphany.  Inspired by the Lenten regulations, the local Council of Macon, France, in 581 designated that from November 11 (the Feast of St. Martin of Tours) until Christmas fasting would be required on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  Eventually, similar practices spread to England.  In Rome, the Advent preparation did not appear until the sixth century and was viewed as a preparation for Christmas with less of a penitential bent.

The Church gradually formalized the celebration of Advent as a period of spiritual preparation for Christmas.  The Gelasian Sacramentary, traditionally attributed to Pope St. Gelasius I (d. 496), was the first to provide Advent liturgies for five Sundays.  Later, Pope St. Gregory I (d. 604) enhanced these liturgies composing prayers, antiphons, readings, and responses. Pope St. Gregory VII (d. 1095) later reduced the number of Sundays in Advent to four. Finally, about the ninth century, the Church designated the first Sunday of Advent as the beginning of the Church year.

Despite the “sketchy” history behind Advent, the importance of this season remains to focus on the coming of our Lord.  (The word Advent comes from the Latin adventus, meaning “coming.”)  The Catechism stresses the two-fold meaning of this “coming”:  “When the Church celebrates the liturgy of Advent each year, she makes present this ancient expectancy of the Messiah, for by sharing in the long preparation for the Savior’s first coming, the faithful renew their ardent desire for His second coming” (#524).

Therefore, on one hand, the faithful reflect back and are encouraged to celebrate the anniversary of the Lord’s first coming into this world.  We ponder again the great mystery of the incarnation when our Lord humbled Himself, taking on our humanity, and entered our time and space to free us from sin.  On the other hand, we recall in the Creed that our Lord will come again to judge the living and the dead and that we must be ready to meet Him.

A good, pious way to help us in our Advent preparation has been the use of the Advent wreathe.  (Interestingly, the use of the Advent wreathe was borrowed from the German Lutherans in the early 1500s.)  The wreathe is a circle, which has no beginning or end:  So we call to mind how our lives, here and now, participate in the eternity of God’s plan of salvation and how we hope to share eternal life in the Kingdom of Heaven.  The wreathe is made of fresh plant material, because Christ came to give us new life through His passion, death, and resurrection.  Three candles are purple, symbolizing penance, preparation, and sacrifice; the pink candle symbolizes the same but highlights the third Sunday of Advent, Gaudete Sunday, when we rejoice because our preparation is now half-way finished.  The light represents Christ, who entered this world to scatter the darkness of evil and show us the way of righteousness.  The progression of lighting candles shows our increasing readiness to meet our Lord.  Each family ought to have an Advent wreath, light it at dinner time, and say the special prayers.  This tradition will help each family keep its focus on the true meaning of Christmas.  In all, during Advent we strive to fulfill the opening prayer for the Mass of the First Sunday of Advent:  “Father in Heaven,… increase our longing for Christ our Savior and give us the strength to grow in love, that the dawn of His coming may find us rejoicing in His presence and welcoming the light of His truth.”
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9 fun facts we bet you didn’t know about Thanksgiving

By Saeed Ahmed, CNN

1. A tradition is born:  TV dinners have Thanksgiving to thank. In 1953, someone at Swanson misjudged the number of frozen turkeys it would sell that Thanksgiving -- by 26 TONS! Some industrious soul came up with a brilliant plan: Why not slice up the meat and repackage with some trimmings on the side? Thus, the first TV dinner was born!

2. Going shopping:

Not if you're a plumber. Black Friday is the busiest day of the year for them, according to Roto-Rooter, the nation's largest plumbing service. After all, someone has to clean up after household guests who "overwhelm the system."

3. This land is my land: There are four places in the United States named Turkey. Louisiana's Turkey Creek is the most populous, with a whopping 435 residents. There's also Turkey, Texas; Turkey, North Carolina; and Turkey Creek, Arizona. Oh, let's not forget the two townships in Pennsylvania: the creatively named Upper Turkeyfoot and Lower Turkeyfoot!

4. Leaving a legacy: When Abe Lincoln declared Thanksgiving a national holiday, it was thanks to the tireless efforts of a magazine editor named Sarah Josepha Hale. Her other claim to fame? She also wrote the nursery rhyme, "Mary Had a Little Lamb."

5. Gobble, gobble?: Not so fast. Only male turkeys, called toms, gobble. Females, called hens, cackle.

6. Have it your way:

If Ben Franklin had his way, the turkey would be our national bird. An eagle, he wrote in a letter to his daughter, had "bad moral character." A turkey, on the other hand, was a "much more respectable bird."

7. Born in the U.S.A: Thanksgiving is not just an American holiday. Canadians celebrate it too. Except they do it the second Monday in October.

8. Don't blame the bird: You stuffed yourself, and now you're feeling sleepy, very sleepy. But it ain't the tryptophan in the turkey. In fact, chickens have more tryptophan. You're groggy because you overate. And digesting all that grub takes a lot of energy.

9. Talking turkey: Why is it called a turkey? Oh boy, this will take some explainin'. Back in the day, the Europeans took a liking to the guinea fowls imported to the continent. Since the birds were imported by Turkish merchants, the English called them turkeys. Later, when the Spaniards came to America, they found a bird that tasted like those guinea fowls. When they were sent to Europe, the English called these birds "turkeys" as well.

Sources: Smithsonian Magazine, Roto-Rooter, Census Bureau, National Women's History Museum, Cornell Lab of Ornithology, Library of Congress, Government of Canada, WebMD, U.S. Department of Agriculture, Dan Lewis' "Now I Know: The Revealing Stories Behind The World's Most Interesting Facts."

THANKSGIVING OBSERVANCE

Count your blessings instead of your crosses;

Count your gains instead of your losses.

Count your joys instead of your woes;

Count your friends instead of your foes.

Count your smiles instead of your tears;

Count your full years instead of your lean;

Count your kind deeds instead of your mean.

Count your health instead of your wealth;

Count on God instead of yourself.

-
Author Unknown
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